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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:58 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Provincial license application for Cannabis retail store at 608 Esquimalt road

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 9, 2019 2:06 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Provincial license application for Cannabis retail store at 608 Esquimalt road 
 
 
 

From: Ann Isaac < >  
Sent: September 6, 2019 3:59 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Provincial license application for Cannabis retail store at 608 Esquimalt road 
 
I think the license should be approved.  It is a good location for a cannabis outlet.  My address is 709-703 Esquimalt 
road.  Thankyou, Ann Isaac 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:58 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 6, 2019 2:07 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 
 
 
 

From: andrewtishenko < >  
Sent: Friday, September 6, 2019 12:29 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express 
 
I am writing to express my desire to have Pineapple Express remain in business. The products that they provide help me 
tremendously and are a valuable addition to the people that reside in and near this neighborhood. I have frequented 
this business regularly as it is on my commute route home. The staff are friendly and helpfull and the cbd products are 
of high quality.  
 
138 Cadillac Ave 
Victoria, BC 
V8Z 1T6 
 
 
 
Sent from my Bell Samsung device over Canada's largest network. 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: >

Sent: September 17, 2019 5:58 PM

To: Legislative Services email

Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd.

I want my name and address to be omitted please.  
 

 
 

 
 
I am writing in favour of Pineapple Express cannabis outlet receiving their final approval from city hall, and ultimately 
the province. I have frequented this establishment and have found them to always be professional and honest as well as 
friendly. I know they have worked hard to quickly and efficiently update their business practices as the city, province 
and country figured out how to navigate this new and needed industry. They prioritize their clientele and community as 
well as their staff. They offer everyone working and their families full benefits, which to be honest is rare in this city.  I 
previously lived on Maitland (1 block from Pineapple Express) and noticed a marked difference in the overall feeling of 
safety in that block after dark after they opened. I look forward to Pineapple Express being a legally run and operated 
business.   
 
Sent from my iPhone 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:55 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 12, 2019 7:30 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 
 
From: Bonny Babisky < >  
Sent: September 12, 2019 1:12 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express 
 
Hello, I would like to support the re opening of Pineapple Express. Although I am not a smoker of cannabis products I am 
a strong supporter of their products.

 

  
 
I find P.E. to be a very professional business. Each time I visit I am always asked to provide proper identification. There 
are no loiterers that linger around the shop. It is a clean well managed place to purchase my CBD products as well as 
safe.  
 
Thank you for your time.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Bonny Babisky 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:55 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Cannabis licence for 608 Esquimalt road, Victoria West

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 12, 2019 7:32 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Cannabis licence for 608 Esquimalt road, Victoria West 
 
From: Bob Dennett < >  
Sent: September 11, 2019 3:37 PM 
To: ; 
Subject: Re: Cannabis licence for 608 Esquimalt road, Victoria West 
 

    My name is  Robert Charles Dennett. 
    I reside at Apt.16, 701 Esquimalt Road, Victoria. 
     
  
        

  
        I do not use Cannabis nor any product I know contains it and never have not even out of 
curiosity and have not yet been in the Pineapple Express store even though I am just a minutes 
walk from there. I have however looked in the window of the door when passing. It has always 
looked very clean and most certainly tidy as their stock has always been in glass cabinets. As 
far as I know there has never been any incidences of trouble nor rowdies in the shop nor 
hanging around on the street. The customers from the past operation are a mixed group from 
young to seniors, go in, make the purchase and leave quickly and quietly. 
  
        Now that Cannabis is legal and this shop did have a large number of clients I can not see 
any reason why it should not be licenced and allowed to continue servicing those who need the 
drug and who may have a Doctor's prescription for same. We all know that users of Cannabis 
will find it on the "black market" if they can not get it legally so now is a chance to cut that 
group out so it can be controlled in the future. 
  
        My telephone number is in the book. 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:58 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: 

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 6, 2019 2:09 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW:  
 
 
 

From:    
Sent: Friday, September 6, 2019 9:53 AM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject:  
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
   I'm sending this letter as an expression of my approval for Pineapple Express a local small-business within the 
municipality of Esquimalt. 
The Pineapple Express staff are very friendlyn knowledgeable and straightforward about their products. 
 
   As someone who would  frequently makes the trip from the UVic area to Esquimalt to visit family, attend classes at 
another local martial arts business(and also to support Pineapple Express). I know firsthand that they are providing 
affordable, safe and accessible medicinal and recreational Cannabis products Victoria areas. 
 
I would very much like to see, 
 
A: Pineapple Express licensed and reopened, 
B: to remain anonymous.  
 

 
 
Best Regards, 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Brian Johnson < >
Sent: September 17, 2019 3:50 PM
To: Legislative Services email
Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt rd

 
Greetings! 
 
I am a long time resident of Victoria, and I am sending this note to support the Pineapple Express as a very 
positive and useful community establishment. They have consistently provided a high standard of service, and 
they were cooperative and dutiful to follow all guidelines and procedures that were provided by the 
municipalitiy. They are honest, transparent, and reliable.  
 
These are the kind of people we want in our community; excellent service and high integrity. 
 
Thank you...🎯 
 
Brian W Johnson 
4425 Valmont Place 
Victoria, BC 
V8N5R6 
 
Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:56 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 12, 2019 7:30 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 
 
From: Bobbi Kellow < >  
Sent: September 12, 2019 4:09 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express 
 
I live at 797 Tyee, within walking distance of this buisness and previously found them a good fit for the neighborhood... 
And I still do. 
 
Bobbi Kellow 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Bruce Mackenzie 

Sent: September 18, 2019 11:26 AM

To: Legislative Services email

Subject: Cannabis License Application at 608 Esquimalt Rd

Re: Pineapple Express  
 
I have no objection to this application. I have lived across the street from this location since before the store 
was opened and I have no concerns with it.  
 
Bruce Mackenzie 
902 – 325 Maitland St  
Victoria, BC  
 
Please do not share my phone number or email address publicly.  
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:55 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express reopening

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 12, 2019 7:30 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express reopening 
 
From: Brenda Mosure   
Sent: September 12, 2019 4:07 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express reopening 
 
Hi my name is Brenda Mosure and I want to have the Pineapple Express Dispenser re opened please thanks 
 
Brenda Mosure 
330 Tyee Victoria BC 
V9A 7G4 
 
Great service to our community  
 
 
 
Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone. 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:56 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: input regarding application for cannabis retail at 608 Esquimalt Rd

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 10, 2019 9:28 AM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: input regarding application for cannabis retail at 608 Esquimalt Rd 
 
 
 

From: c gaudet <   
Sent: Monday, September 9, 2019 9:21 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: input regarding application for cannabis retail at 608 Esquimalt Rd 
 
Victoria council members: 
 
We  have received the notice of application for a cannabis retail store in Esquimalt. 
 
So long as the Province determines that the applicant is fit and proper, we have no problem with this application, and 
support the application. 
 
Sincerely, 
Christine Gaudet 
James Worton 
1006-327 Maitland Avenue, Esquimalt (owners) 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:58 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt rd

 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 6, 2019 2:08 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt rd 
 
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: cyle holden < >  
Sent: Friday, September 6, 2019 2:07 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt rd 
 
 
Hello I am writing this email to inform the city of Victoria that having Pineapple Express open in my opinion is beneficial 
for the citizens of Victoria me personally  the location and the staff of 
Pineapple Express is very helpful I work in the area and don’t have the energy to go to far out of my way on the way 
home to purchase cannabis the staff have always been understanding and passionate the times that I have gone there 
hasn’t been anyone hanging around in or outside of the building I’ve been in and out within 5 minutes I hope this will be 
helpful in the reopening of Pineapple Express Thank you Cyle holden My address is 5630 Alderley Rd, Saanich British 
Columbia V8Y 1Y1 Sent from my iPhone 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska
Sent: September 26, 2019 11:23 AM
To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer
Subject: FW: CRD Comments - License Application Cannabis Retail Use - 608 Esquimalt Rd
Attachments: Referral-City-of-Victoria-608Esquimalt.pdf
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From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 18, 2019 12:46 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: CRD Comments ‐ License Application Cannabis Retail Use ‐ 608 Esquimalt Rd 
 
 
 

From: Jessica Arnet <jarnet@crd.bc.ca>  
Sent: September 18, 2019 9:40 AM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: CRD Comments ‐ License Application Cannabis Retail Use ‐ 608 Esquimalt Rd 
 
Good Morning, 
 
The CRD Regional Parks department has provided the following comments on the notice regarding the provincial license 
application for a cannabis retail store at 608 Esquimalt Road. 
 
The subject property is adjacent to the E&N Rail Trail which is one of the CRD’s Regional Trails. The E&N Rail Trail 
corridor is owned by Island Corridor Foundation (ICF) and the ICF may have an interest in the licensing process. 
The CRD’s Regional Trails Management Plan (RTMP), approved by the CRD Board in November 2016, provides policy 
direction regarding adjacent development to ensure any development enhances the trail corridor, or at a minimum, 
does not negatively impact the trail corridor. This direction is also considered in the case of rezoning or related 
licensing processes for businesses. As part of the Provincial cannabis retail store license process, the CRD requests that 
the City of Victoria ensure that: 
‐  Adequate setbacks from the property line and/or barriers to ensure that no encroachments could occur from the 
subject property to the regional trail corridor; 
‐  No new/additional accesses will be developed from the subject property to the E&N Rail Trail corridor without the 
prior written approval of CRD Regional Parks and the ICF. 
For reference and consideration, Section 2.4.7 (Adjacent Land Use) is provided below from the RTMP. 
The CRD Clean Air Bylaw also prohibits the burning of any substances, including cannabis, in any public space 
including Regional Trails. Smoking is also prohibited with seven (7) metres of doorways, windows, and air intakes of 
publicly accessible buildings including businesses. 
   
Section 2.4.7 – Adjacent Land Use 
  
The CRD will work with municipalities and developers to ensure that adjacent developments enhance the trail corridor 
and/or do not negatively impact the trail corridor.  
The following criteria, along with comments specific development, will be used to advise landowners, developers and 
municipalities about regional trail interests relating to development proposals on lands adjacent to the regional 
trails:  
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∙ Where regional trail corridors are owned by others (e.g. the Province, municipalities, Island Corridor Foundation), 
the CRD will recommend that the proponent also contact the corridor landowner regarding the proposed project;  
∙ In the interests of public safety, no new road crossings of existing regional trails should be permitted;  
∙ No negative drainage impacts or new drainage flows should be directed onto or be created within the trail corridor; 
∙ Temporary property boundary fencing should be required prior to any construction occurring;  
∙ During construction, no encroachments on the trail corridor should occur without prior written approval and 
permitting from the CRD and closure of the trail will not typically be permitted.  
∙ No permanent encroachments on the trail corridor should occur without written approval and/or appropriate tenure 
from the trail corridor owner.  
∙ Consideration should be given to whether the development provides opportunities to expand or enhance the 
regional trail system;  
∙ No individual residential or commercial accesses should be developed to the trail without prior written approval of 
the trail corridor landowner and the CRD;  
∙ Natural vegetative buffers on the adjacent lands should be maintained wherever possible. Where this is not possible, 
native vegetation or fencing along the property line should be required to maintain the greenway character of the 
trail corridor or to minimize potential for creation of individual accesses to the trail corridor;  
∙ A CRD park use permit is required in advance if any work needs to be undertaken from/within the trail corridor. 
 
Doug Carmichael | Capital Regional District | T: 250.360.3322  
 
Please contact Doug Carmichael directly with any questions regarding the comments above. 
 
Best Regards, 
Jessica  
Jessica Arnet 
Property Systems Officer,  
Real Estate Services 
 
Capital Regional District 
625 Fisgard Street, Victoria, BC, Canada  V8W 2S6 
T: 250.360.3173 | E:  jarnet@crd.bc.ca  

 

This message is intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above, and may contain information 
that is privileged, confidential or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you are not the intended 
recipient or their employee or agent responsible for receiving the message on their behalf your receipt of this 
message is in error and not meant to waive privilege in this message. Please notify us immediately, and delete 
the message and any attachments without reading the attachments. Any dissemination, distribution or copying 
of this communication by anyone other than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited. Thank you. Please 
consider the environment before printing this email.  
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:55 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 12, 2019 7:34 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd 
 
From: Dave B >  
Sent: September 11, 2019 10:31 AM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd 
 
I would like to express my support for Pineapple Express Dispensary at 608 Esquimalt Rd. I hope you grant 
them a business licence as soon as possible as they are a well run and responsible service and an absolute asset to 
the community.  
  
Thank you, 
  
D Bannan 
  
#521  707 Esquimalt Rd 
Victoria ,BC 
V9A-3L7 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: DELAINY BARRY < >

Sent: September 18, 2019 12:35 AM

To: Legislative Services email

Subject: pineapple express 608 esquimalt road

I support pineapple express. They are a 
very proffesional and knowledgeable dispensary. For exmple they require both my ID every time I would go 
because as they say "its the law" even though they know me. Itd be a loss for the community for them to close 
their doors permanently in my opinion. 
 
Delainy Barry  
#315- 703 esquimalt road 
Victoria, BC 
V9A3L6  
Get Outlook for Android 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Diana Boyd < >

Sent: September 17, 2019 11:01 AM

To: Legislative Services email

Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd.

  

To City Council and to whom it may concern: 

  
  

I am not in favour of a license to operate given to the establishment 
Pineapple Express at 608 Esquimalt Rd.. It is very near my building; 
which is a Seniors building and it would bring all kinds of unwanted 
people into an area; I have had my car broken into twice. 

  

There is Seniors  housing and a family co-op where there are lots of 
children playing; plus it is in close proximity to the skate park and I am 
concerned that the kids would be able to easily access products through 
willing adults buying it for them.  

 

 
  

  

It also would add all kinds of traffic to this area. There is already too 
much traffic at this location as it is. This would add to the congestion. 
Vehicles are backed up all the way to my street in rush hour and at any 
time of day; I have difficulty turning left from my street on to Esquimalt 
Rd.  
  

I know I am only one voice, but I hope my concerns will at least be 
considered. 

  

Sincerely 
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A concerned resident at Springtide CRD seniors Housing 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Dan Clayton < >

Sent: September 17, 2019 10:24 AM

To: Legislative Services email

Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd

I'm writing in regards to Pineapple Express Outlet on Esquimalt Rd. They have positively impacted the lives of 
family and friends that have continuing medical conditions by offering a high degree of knowledge and 
understanding, and quality product.  
 
I look forward to welcoming back their professionalism and high standards once they resume operations and I 
believe they are a great standard for Cannabis Retailers serving our community. 
 
Dan Clayton 
455 Sitkum Rd, Victoria BC 
V9A 7N9 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:56 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 12, 2019 7:28 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 
 
From: Dominique Creighton < >  
Sent: September 12, 2019 4:59 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express 
 
To whom it may concern: 

I am writing this to say I fully support the business Pineapple Express. They have always had such 
informative, supportive staff. They gave me all the information I needed when I chose to use THC & CBD 
products . They have always taken the time to make 
sure I get the right products for whatever was going on  

 
This was the only shop to always make me feel comfortable and fully informed on what I was getting. 

To see this business not be apart of our community would be a great shame. Thank you for your time, please 
do not take this place away from those of us who truly appreciate them. 

Yours truly, Dominique Creighton. 
3 Stil Quee Mat Court, Victoria BC 
V9A 4K2 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:57 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express, 608 Esquimalt Road, V9A3L6. 

 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 9, 2019 2:07 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express, 608 Esquimalt Road, V9A3L6.  
 
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Deane Hutchinson < >  
Sent: September 6, 2019 5:24 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express, 608 Esquimalt Road, V9A3L6.  
 
Re Licence Application: 
I see no problem,neither moral nor otherwise,in granting a cannabis retail store licence to Pineapple Express. It does no 
harm, and there are a few people in my apt. building to whom it does some good. Unlike the noise-bullying car repair 
shop next to it, it does not disturb the many residents in the area.  
Cheers, 
D. Hutchinson(Mr.) 
1107-703 Esquimalt Road, V9A3L6.  
 
Sent from my iPad 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: dawson ogilvy < >
Sent: September 17, 2019 3:55 PM
To: Legislative Services email
Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd.

Hello my name is Dawson Ogilvy. Address 3926 Anton St. Victoria BC.  
 
The reason of this writing is to tell you how great Pineapple Express is. It has been a land mark of this 
community that gives it's customer satisfaction to absolute perfection that even the Queen of England would be 
impressed with. And to be quite frank, that is a accomplishment that few would have the honor to the good 
harded warmth in their hand shakes with real harded smiles leaving you speechless feeling at least three inches 
taller as you walk out what seams to be the garden of Eden. But wait a minute, it's the Pineapple Express. 
Nothing else needs to be said. All I want to do is roll a joint on your desk and smoke it having a conversation 
with you on how a real man handles business. That's what I'm fucking talking about!  
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Business Licence

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:59 PM

To: Legislative Services email

Subject: FW: General - City of Victoria Feedback Form

 
 

From: webforms@victoria.ca [mailto:webforms@victoria.ca]  
Sent: Friday, Sep 13, 2019 4:40 PM 
To: Public Service Centre - Internet email <publicservice@victoria.ca> 
Subject: General - City of Victoria Feedback Form 

 
 
You have received an email from Doug Reglin via the City of Victoria website feedback form 
 
Name: Doug Reglin 
Email:  
Topic: General 
Phone:  
Address: 402, 325 Maitland St. Victoria, B.C. 
Message: Re: the provincial license application for a cannabis retail store at 608 Esquimalt Road. I live very 
near to this proposed location and I am ABSOLUTELY NOT in favor of having a cannabis retail store in my 
area. 
 
Date: Friday, September 13, 2019 4:39:58 PM 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: devinschule < >
Sent: September 17, 2019 4:14 PM
To: Legislative Services email
Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd

To Whom It May Concern 
 
My name is Devin Schule. I live at 464 Lampson St V9A 5R5 in Esquimalt. 
 
I would appreciate having a marijuana dispensary closer to my home. It is inconvenient for me to get downtown 
do to the poor bus routes.  
 
Pineapple Express' location would be a much greater convenience to myself and other residents in Esquimalt. 
Please consider them to be reopened for business. 
 
Thank you for taking the time to read this email. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Devin Schule 
 
 
Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone. 



Pierre-Paul Angelblazer 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Hi, 

 
September 17, 2019 1 :23 PM 
Legislative Services email 
Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt rd. 

> 

 

I am writing to endorse Pineapple Express as i believe it will be a positive contributor to our coilllllunity. It will 
be a locally owned small business, nm by Pat Wan en, a family man. They provide professional, welcoming 
services and are able to meet the ever increasing demand for legal services. Fmiher, they are over the johnson 
street bridge meeting the needs in that area and reducing traffic for people coming to downtown for the same 
product. Thank you for talcing the time to read this. 
Sincerely 

 

 
 

 
 

Confidential Notice 
This electronic message may contain confidential infonnation intended for the recipient only. If you are not the 
intended recipient of this message, please disregard its contents, and destroy the message, together with any 
electronic or other fonns of it. We also ask you notify the sender if you have received this message in en or. 

 

1 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:57 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Comments on Pineapple Express Cannabis Retail License

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 9, 2019 2:07 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Comments on Pineapple Express Cannabis Retail License 
 
 
 

From: David Southern < >  
Sent: September 6, 2019 4:31 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Comments on Pineapple Express Cannabis Retail License 
 

Hello, I received a letter from the City requesting comments on the application by Pineapple Express 
(608 Esquimalt Rd) for a retail cannabis license. 
 
I am 100% in support of Pineapple Express' application.  I live across the street from the location and 
saw no problems what-so-ever with the way they ran their establishment.  I have frequented it myself, 
and always found them to be responsible and to care about the neighborhood in which they were 
located. 
 
In addition, they are located in a suitable area as there's no schools nearby & it's in a semi-industrial 
area  
 
I hope their license is approved. 
 
Sincerely, 
David Southern 
801-325 Maitland St 
Victoria, V9A7E9 
 
Please don't share my email address. 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:57 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt road

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 9, 2019 2:07 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt road 
 
 
 

From: Emily Barrieau < >  
Sent: September 6, 2019 9:48 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt road 
 
Hi there 

 

I just wanted to share that I believe strongly that Pineapple Express has been an amazing addition to the Vic West 

neighbourhood and I have been consistently impressed by the quality of service and kindness in all of their staff. My 

home address is 1012 Collinson Street. And I frequent Vic West often due to my place of work.  

 

Kind regards. 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:54 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Cannabis retail application for 608 Esquimalt Rd - Resident's views

 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 16, 2019 2:46 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Cannabis retail application for 608 Esquimalt Rd - Resident's views 
 
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Eric Light < >  
Sent: Monday, September 16, 2019 11:14 AM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Cannabis retail application for 608 Esquimalt Rd - Resident's views 
 
I live nearby at 270 Russell St.  
 
I am a senior who uses cannabis   
 
I have used the services of Pineapple Express and was impressed by their professionalism. I have no relationship to 
them except as a customer. I have seen no untoward activity whatsoever on the street outside their shop. 
 
It has been life-changing for me to be able to easily access top-quality cannabis.  

When buying on the street or from friends, 
one never knows what to expect, and often disappointment results and health can be compromised. I look forward to 
having a trustworthy outlet nearby, and hope to see their application approved quickly, for the good of my health and 
for that of my neighbours. 
 
I prefer that my email address be kept private. 
 
Thank you, 
Eric Light 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Fawksie Love < >

Sent: September 17, 2019 10:42 AM

To: Legislative Services email

Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd.

Hello, 
 
I would like to Express my support for this establishment and would like to see it reopened. The staff have 
always been kind to me and they've been a very nice addition to the community.  
 
Thanks. 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Graham Quee < >

Sent: September 17, 2019 5:47 PM

To: Legislative Services email

Subject: Pineapple Express Outlet

Hello legislative representative, 
 
My name is Graham Quee of #202-1000 Esquimalt Rd., and I am writing in support of Pineapple Express 
cannabis dispensary. It is my belief that they provide a service that ensures a safe and reasonable supply chain 
for the procurement of cannabis products that are now legal. This is fundamental to avoiding the problems 
associated with a continuing black market for the substance, which will be a problem if these types of stores are 
not readily accessible in our community. Pineapple Express has historically provided this service in both a 
hospitable and neighbourly manner, and therefore is a benefit to the local community that I reside in. The have 
my full support to re-open, and cannot do so soon enough. 
 
Thank you for taking the time to read this message, 
 
Graham Quee 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:58 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Application for Cannabis Retail Store at 608 Esquimalt Rd

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 6, 2019 3:24 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Application for Cannabis Retail Store at 608 Esquimalt Rd 
 
 
 

From: Hailey Barry < >  
Sent: Friday, September 6, 2019 3:00 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Application for Cannabis Retail Store at 608 Esquimalt Rd 
 

Hello and good afternoon,  
I am writing in response to the City of Victoria 'It's Your Neighborhood' letter regarding the application of 
Pineapple Express cannabis retail store. 
I am writing to express my full support for Pineapple Express to receive a cannabis retails store licence.  
As a member of the community (a resident at 703 Esquimalt Rd, Princess Patricia Apartments) it is my opinion 
that Pineapple Express has a place here in the community and offers a wonderful service this side of the Blue 
Bridge. 
 
I can be reached at the following for any further clarification or support required. 
 
#315-703 Equimalt Rd, Victoria BC V9A 3L6  

 

 
Thank you, 
Hailey Barry 



1

Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:56 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express Dispensary

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 12, 2019 7:29 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express Dispensary 
 
From: Iris Webster < >  
Sent: September 12, 2019 4:32 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express Dispensary 
 
Dear whom it concerns 
 
I am writing on behalf of Pineapple Express loyal costumers. My name is Iris Webster and I live at 2526 Jovi Road, 
Saanichton, BC V8M 2E3. I've always been more than happy to drive to Esquimalt JUST to visit Pineapple Express. 
They're service is outstanding and employees really go above and beyond to exceed expectations.  

 We 
would forever be grateful if Pineapple Express comes back to the community, they really are the best dispensary in the 
city! 
 
Your kindest regards 
Iris Webster 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:55 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 12, 2019 7:31 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 
 
 

From: Joanne Robertson < >  
Sent: September 12, 2019 9:14 AM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express 
 

Dear Legislative Services, 
This is the second time we have been asked for our opinions?? 
Please consider this retail store for a permit. 
It was a wonderful store with wonderful staff. Such a shame to shut them 
down. They helped so many people. 
Please approve them and many more. Your process is way too slow.  
Why didn't the Gov't have a plan? They knew pot was being 
legalized?? Why were these outlets operating illegally in the first 
place??   
Sends a really bad message to the People of B.C. 
Joanne Robertson 
412-701 Esquimalt Road 
Victoria B.C> 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:55 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: cannabis license

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 12, 2019 7:33 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: cannabis license 
 
From: Joan < >  
Sent: September 11, 2019 2:22 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: cannabis license 
 

I AM NOT IN FAVOR OF HAVING A CANNABIS RETAIL STORE AT 608 ESQUIMALT RD.,VICTORIA,THE PLACE 
BEING CALLED PINEAPPLE EXPRESS. 
THIS IS A GOOD NEIGHBOR HOOD THAT DOES NOT NEED THAT KIND OF A SHOP,IT BRINGS THE WRONG TYPE 
OF PEOPLE AROUND. 
MY ADDRESS IS 703 ESQUIMALT RD,VICTORIA,B.C. THE PRINCESS PATRICIA APTS. 
JOAN SMITH 
PLEASE KEEP MY EMAIL ADDRESS PRIVATE  
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: justinyoung18 < >

Sent: September 17, 2019 9:36 PM

To: Legislative Services email

Subject: Pineapple express 608 esquimalt road

Hello city of victoria! 
 
I am writing on behalf of pineapple express on 608 esquimalt rd. Even though I live on 40 howe street, v8v4k3, 
I travel to pineapple express to get my cannabis products. Not only do they offer and array of cannabis 
products, but they also have great prices and very knowledgable and friendly staff. I must say I never feel 
uneasy going to this location. They have my vote to stay open and I hope you agree. Thanks for your time. 
 
Justin Young 
 
 
 
Sent from my Samsung Galaxy smartphone. 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:54 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt rd

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 16, 2019 10:16 AM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt rd 
 
 
 

From: Keira Braden < >  
Sent: Monday, September 16, 2019 8:35 AM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt rd 
 
To whom it may concern,   
 
As a member of the community, and a buyer of cannabis products, I feel having the presence of a safe, clean, and 
professional dispensary in our community is beneficial for anyone looking for alternative medical care, or as a way to 
lessen such products being sold in uncontrolled environments.  
With the outbreak of fentynal lacing street drugs in our city, I fear that more people will still seek out cannabis products 
for medical or recreational reasons, and be harmed by unregulated drugs. Having regulated dispensaries has given 
myself, and other members of the community a safe haven to buy and make use of the beneficial effects cannabis 
products offers such as for pain management, certain mental disorders or as a sleep aid.  
For the reasons stated above, I believe dispensaries such as Pineapple Express in esquimalt is incredibly beneficial to our 
community and culture here in Victoria.  
 
Thank you for your time, 
Sincerely, 
 
Keira Braden  
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Kurtis Tingley < >
Sent: September 17, 2019 1:24 PM
To: Legislative Services email
Subject: Pineapple Express - 608 Esquimalt Rd.

To whom it may concern 
 
I am writing to express my support for the licensing application for Pineapple Express. 
 
In the interest of transparency and full disclosure, I was employed at Pineapple Express until its closure on July 
7th of 2019. The following are the reasons that I feel it is in the best interest of the community to allow 
Pineapple Express to open under the Cannabis Control and Licensing Act. I reside at 004-790 Dominion Road, 
Esquimalt. 
 
Professionalism is the first priority in all of our interactions with the public. First and foremost, this includes 
health and safety. The staff at Pineapple have gone to great lengths to ensure that consumers are well-educated 
regarding the products they are purchasing,including best consumption practices and general product 
knowledge. Even while operating as a "Grey Market" location, we went above and beyond regarding 
identification requirements - No minors allowed on the premises, refusing sales to those we believed were 
purchasing for others, and required identification for every purchase.  
 
We have genuine sympathy and empathy for our customers. The majority of the customers at our store location 
were the elderly, those with serious health problems, or vulnerable persons. We went to great lengths to be as 
supportive as possible within the realm of our position, including providing contact information for the proper 
mental health resources available in Victoria, as well as fundraising efforts for low-income and vulnerable 
people. 
 
We hired an at-risk person to do community cleaning several times a week. He would clean the whole block of 
visible garbage, as opposed to just our store.  We respect the neighborhood, and make every effort to be as 
unintrusive as possible to our neighbors. 
 
Pineapple Express offers convenient retail access to cannabis, as we were the only store operating in Esquimalt. 
A large majority of the customers served are low income or low mobility, and getting downtown is difficult if 
not impossible for them. 
 
 Finally, there are a great number of benefits that Pineapple Express would provide to the community as a 
whole.  
- Retail cannabis facilities are associated with rising housing values.\ 
- Cannabis retailers are not selling to minors, and their products are not being diverted to the underage market.\
- Retail  cannabis facilities are associated with reduced opioid consumption by the general public. 
 
More information and statistics regarding these facts may be found at https://norml.org/marijuana/fact-
sheets/item/societal-impacts-of-cannabis-dispensaries-retailers. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
 
Kurtis Tingley 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Kelsey Walker 
Sent: September 17, 2019 2:04 PM
To: Legislative Services email
Subject: Pineapple Express

Kelsey Walker 
464 Lampson Street 
Esquimalt, BC 
V9A5Z3  
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
My letter is for the support of re-opening the Pineapple Express Dispensary in the Esquimalt/Vic West 
neighborhood.  
I have been a customer there since I moved to Victoria almost 2 years ago, and I believe they have been a 
positive addition to the neighborhood. They are the only dispensary serving this side of Victoria which helps 
out all locals who live in the area that can't make it to the dispensaries downtown due to time or health issues. 
The employees have always been professional, friendly and respectful towards myself and many others I know 
who have been going there. I believe the re-opening would also have a good influence for accessibility of 
products and offer a better experience than the flashy, exclusive feeling dispensaries downtown.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Kelsey Walker 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:57 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 9, 2019 2:07 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd 
 
 
 
From: Lori Kernaghan < >  
Sent: September 6, 2019 6:56 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
As a long-term (25+ year) resident of Robert Street, I have seen a lot of change over time.  Some, good.  Some not so 
good.  I have read through the Pineapple Express Public Notice I received in the mailbox today.  In principle, I do not 
have any special or extra concerns of a cannabis retail store operating in the local area.  My concern is the on-going lack 
of available parking FOR ANY RETAIL STORE that operates at the address identified in the subject line.  The unit I reside 
in overlooks Robert Street, and I like to sit outside on a lovely evening and have witnessed first hand the never ending 
congestion of drivers vying for parking on the street. 
 
The recent closure (temporary or permanent) of Pineapple Express's operations has not reduced or eased what is 
already an on-going parking disaster for a street with an extremely high concentration of housing (rental, condo and 
detached houses) on or within easy distance of Robert Street. We receive more than our share of drivers who park on 
Robert Street (when a spot is miraculously available) and then proceed to walk around the corner onto Seaforth Street 
with the obvious intentions of visiting someone in one of the condos accessed off of Seaforth or Maitland.   
 
While admirable that Pineapple Express acknowledges the limited parking available in the community, and plans to take 
steps to encourage their customers to find alternate means of commuting to their store, reality is that a number of 
customers will continue to prefer the convenience of driving to the store. People can be lazy.  They can also be 
discourteous.We have come home numerous times to find our reserved building parking spot occupied by a vehicle of 
some opportunist who has chosen to park in our designated space, on the rationale that they were just "popping across 
the street", when there is no available street parking. Unlike the condo tower behind us or the one on the opposite side 
of Robert Street, our building's parking lot is street level and has open access (no locked gate). Even the best efforts of 
Pineapple Express (or any other business that relies on customer traffic to their storefront) will not be able to control 
customer preference for convenience to drive to pick up their purchases. 
 
In closing, I would like to take this opportunity to press for much needed (and long overdue) "Residential Only" parking 
designation for Robert Street. This hopefully will deter opportunists in the future, going forward.  I thank you for your 
time.   
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Regards, 
 
Lori Kernaghan 
#416 - 310 Robert Street 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska
Sent: September 26, 2019 11:10 AM
To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt rd

3 of 5  
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 17, 2019 9:51 AM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt rd 
 
 
 
From: Luisa Skolik < >  
Sent: Tuesday, September 17, 2019 9:46 AM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt rd 
 
To whom it may concern,  
 
I would like to show my support for Pineapple Express Dispensary. Not only are their products wonderful for helping 

, but they are also conveniently located so one does not have to fight downtown traffic and 
parking. Their staff are great and their shop is very well run. 
 
Luisa Skolik  
621 Lampson Street  
Victoria, BC 
V9A6A2 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Matthew de Groot < >
Sent: September 17, 2019 2:27 PM
To: Legislative Services email
Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Road

To Whom it may concern:  
 
I would like to express my support for the approval of the above noted business to operate. I have known the 
owners Pat and Aaron for some time and consider them friends. I have watched them try very hard to navigate 
the confusing regulations and challenges that their business has encountered in an effort to meet or exceed the 
necessary standards. Based upon their previous actions, I do believe that they operate in good faith and with the 
best intentions of their community in mind. I don't think that this business would pose any real or perceived risk 
to the public well being.  
 
Regards, 
 
Matthew de Groot 
3006 Scott Street Victoria BC.   
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:56 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 9, 2019 3:02 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd 
 
 
 

From: michelle hess < >  
Sent: September 7, 2019 6:51 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd 
 

Hi, 
I would like to relay my support of the above business, Pineapple Express at 608 Esquimalt Rd. Their 
presence has been very beneficial to me and I am sure to many people in the community.  

 The staff have been respectful 
and professional whenever I have been there. They are helpful and knowledgeable about their 
products and what could help with my situation. They are also friendly and polite, and conscientiously 
follow the requirements they function under. I am so glad to have them nearby so I can walk there if 
necessary, and I feel comfortable in the store and in the neighborhood. I would be really sad if they 
were not able to operate in our neighborhood. I trust them and I feel they are ethical and honest. I 
wouldn't want to go to another store where I don't know the people. 
 
Thank you for your time, 
 
M Hess, 306-1000 Esquimalt Rd, Esquimalt, BC, V9A 3N2 



1

Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska
Sent: September 26, 2019 11:06 AM
To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer
Subject: FW: Att: City Hall Ambassador - Legislative Services Dep.

1 of 5  
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 12, 2019 7:34 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Att: City Hall Ambassador ‐ Legislative Services Dep. 
 
From:      
Sent: September 11, 2019 1:31 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Att: City Hall Ambassador ‐ Legislative Services Dep. 
 
To Legislative Services Department  
Att: City Hall Ambassador  
 
Re license issued to Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd.  
 
I say YES ‐ please DO issue them a license. 
 
Please do not share my email add or personal info.  
 
Regards 
 

  
 
 
 

Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android 



1

Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: moritz seifert 

Sent: September 17, 2019 6:49 PM

To: Legislative Services email

Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt road

 
Through this e-mail I am showing my support for Pineapple Express. 
I believe that Pineapple Express has given back to the community of Victoria  by providing excellent customer 
service, high quality products, and most importantly opportunities for stable employment for residence in 
Victoria. 
 
Thank you! 
 
Moritz Seifert 
3230 Quadra Street, V8X 1G4 
Victoria Bc 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:54 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Licence for Pineapple Express

 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 16, 2019 10:16 AM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Licence for Pineapple Express 
 
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Natalie Dueck < >  
Sent: Monday, September 16, 2019 8:32 AM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Licence for Pineapple Express 
 
I live across the street from, 608 Esquimalt Road address.  
I VERY STRONGLY oppose the licensing of Pineapple Express at 608 Esquimalt Road, Victoria,BC. V9A 3L4 As a Christian, I 
am very concerned about the legalization of cannabis, by our government. It seems like every corner you take in 
Victoria, you see cannabis stores. 
Now the police force do not only deal with drunks on the road, but stoned drivers also.  
I am very concerned about the future of our country. Drugs rampant, loosing all moral and family values.  
I am hoping that Pineapple Express will NOT be licensed, in our neighbourhood.  
Thank you!  
Natalie Dueck 
103-703 Esquimalt Road, Victoria, BC. V9A 3L6   Cell -  
 
 
 
 
Sent from my iPad 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:55 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Att: City Hall Ambassador - Legislative Services Dep.

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 12, 2019 7:34 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Att: City Hall Ambassador - Legislative Services Dep. 
 
From:  < >  
Sent: September 11, 2019 1:31 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Att: City Hall Ambassador - Legislative Services Dep. 
 
To Legislative Services Department  
Att: City Hall Ambassador  
 
Re license issued to Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd.  
 
I say YES - please DO issue them a license. 
 
Please do not share my email add or personal info.  
 
Regards 
 

  
 
 
 

Sent from Yahoo Mail on Android 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Olivia Jackson < >
Sent: September 17, 2019 2:54 PM
To: Legislative Services email
Subject: Pineapple Express

Hello,  

My name is Olivia Jackson and I live at 611 Lampson Street, V9A 5Z9, Esquimalt, BC.  

I am writing to you today to voice my opinion in regards to Pineapple Express. 

I have been visiting Pineapple Express since they opened. When living in Esquimalt, taking the bus or driving 
downtown to be able to purchase cannabis was not realistic at times. Pineapple Express offers a safe space to 
purchase cannabis in Esquimalt.  

In addition, the cannabis industry has a significantly higher standard pay level (I worked in the cannabis 
industry for years and can personally attest to that) than most entry-level positions. Providing high quality and 
high paying jobs to local citizens will only do good things for the economy as a whole.  

On a personal note, as someone who has chosen to abstain from alcohol, I would really appreciate having a 
cannabis dispensary in the neighbourhood. 

Finally, I have been a cashier at Country Grocer in Esquimalt for the last year and a half. I have had the 
privilege and honour of listening to our customers concerns about the community in a casual sense while 
ringing through their groceries and such. I know many of the citizens of Esquimalt miss Pineapple Express and 
eagerly await their (hopeful) return.  

Thank you so much for your time.  

Best,  

Olivia Jackson  



1

Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:56 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 9, 2019 3:02 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd 
 
 
 

From: Paul Helston < >  
Sent: September 7, 2019 1:52 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd 
 

Hello,  

 

I am writing to provide community feedback on the Pineapple Express as I understand it has applied for 
permission to reopen their business on a legal, permanent basis. 
 
This family urban area doesn’t need another business that sells intoxicants with the associated social 
problems. It is struggling already and we are happy for the businesses that have persisted - Cass Nova, 
Top Dog, the vet, etc. Adding a permanent pot shop brings nothing but transient people who do not 
support the other businesses. It also adds more traffic problems as well which I routinely see. 
 
Additionally, I have been concerned at their very early hours of operation. Most days when I drive 
past at 730 am they were already open. There is no need to be open at these hours at all. 
 
Thank you for considering my comments. I do not support the establishment of this business in our 
community. 
 
Paul Helston  
1116 Wychbury Ave 
Victoria, BC 
V9A 5K8 
Phone  

 
Sent from my iPad 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Paul Primus 

Sent: September 17, 2019 10:35 AM

To: Legislative Services email

Subject: Pineapple Express - 608 Esquimalt Road

To whom it may concern 
 
RE: Cannabis Retail store  
 
As requested I am submitting my personal comments in regards to a Cannabis Retail location at 608 Esquimalt Road. 
It is my opinion that this retail operation has not benefited the community, for a few reasons. 
1. Parking. 
We have limited street parking on Robert Street and we have noticed a significant amount of vehicular traffic on our 
street, as well as transient pedestrian traffic.  Many of the residents on our street rely on the street parking, which is 
currently not marked as “Residents Only”, and it has become increasingly difficult to park.  Street noise and activity has 
also increased on our street due to the retail nature of the business.  There is a few other retail operations nearby which 
have been great, as they do not promote a high volume of regular activity. 
 
2. Location 
This is a bit of a transitional neighbourhood and retail operations do not belong in this area.  While Esquimalt Road is a 
thoroughfare, there is nothing along this section of the road to allow for people to park, navigate, and otherwise carry 
out business, due to the layout of the area.  I would like to see the area be promoted towards neighbourhood 
development, not retail that does not immediately benefit those who live right here. 
 
3. The nature of the business 
I do not believe that Cannabis is an acceptable retail operation for a neighbourhood area.  If Cannabis operations must 
be carried out in our City, I do not want to see them across the street from my house and where my children are 
playing. 
 
Regards 
 
Paul Primus 
333 Robert Street 
Victoria, BC 
 
 
I would request my personal contact information be kept private. 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:58 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt road

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 6, 2019 2:07 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt road 
 
 
 

From: Paul Skolik < >  
Sent: Friday, September 6, 2019 11:52 AM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt road 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
I am writing to give my support for the operation of Pineapple Express in my neighborhood. I live at 1405 Esquimalt 
road, V9A0A4. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Paul Skolik 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: ROBERT BROWN < >

Sent: September 18, 2019 4:24 PM

To: Legislative Services email

Subject: In favour of Pineapple Express

 
 

 

Victoria City Council 
 
 

 I have no objections to the the Pineapple Express obtaining a license. I live across the 
street on Esquimalt Road. The area across from our place is zoned light industrial and 
retail as there are a variety of businesses including a auto repair shop, a moving and 
storage firm, a dog care and wash, a vet clinic, a body repair shop,  and many whare 
houses and small business  operations. 
Pineapple Express has been operating for some time and I have not seen or heard of 
any problems. The area should have a legal outlet and one should help people 
avoiding the underground sources.  I visited the shop for info on medical cannabis and 
found the staff to be very knowledgeable and helpful. Customers buy their  products 
and leave the area. The shop has buyers present ID and complete a form which 
includes agreement with the shop's policies.   The store was clean and tastefully done. 
The owners have invested a bit of money to set up a business with the goal of getting 
a license.  The Province has been very slow in issuing licences and I understand that 
there are no legal outlets in the city at this point.  
Robert Brown,  906-327 Maitland St. Victoria BC V9A 7G7  

 
. 

I 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:56 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 esquimalt rd.

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 9, 2019 3:04 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 esquimalt rd. 
 
 
 
From:    
Sent: September 8, 2019 10:33 AM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express 608 esquimalt rd. 
 
I would like to remain anonymous. I feel Pineapple Express is a valuable contribution to the neighbourhood and would 
like them to continue operating. I live at , Victoria, BC  
 
Regards, 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:54 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 13, 2019 8:08 AM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 
 
 
 

From: Sheldon Andrew < >  
Sent: Thursday, September 12, 2019 8:41 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express 
 
Dear whom it may concern 
 
As a loyal customer, my weekly visit to Pineapple Express has been delayed. They've been very helpful and 
knowledgeable with my medicinal needs. I've been travelling from Saanichton to Esquimalt just to go to Pineapple 
Express, and I know they are very known to others in the community. Please know Pineapple Express is the best 
dispensary in the city. 
 
Respectfully 
Sheldon Andrew 
7677 Central Saanich Road 
BC, V8M 2G6 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:54 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express provincial license. 

 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 12, 2019 8:34 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express provincial license.  
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Steve Brush < >  
Sent: September 12, 2019 7:49 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express provincial license.  
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
I am writing on behalf Pineapple Express as the Manager of a neighbouring business.  
 
I am totally in favour of the city of Victoria granting a provincial license to Pineapple Express. Since their opening in 2015 
there has been more foot traffic in the area and a noticeable decline in tagging and suspicious activities.  
 
We have also acquired additional business from clients who stop in for a nail trim for their dogs or to book a 
grooming/daycare.  
 
The staff at Pineapple Express has been friendly from day one and in my personal and professional opinion they make a 
great neighbour.  
 
Steven Brush 
Manager, Top Dog Daycare and Spa. 602 Esquimalt rd.  

 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Sara Donovan < >

Sent: September 17, 2019 10:14 AM

To: Legislative Services email

Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Road

Hi, my name is Sara Donovan and I live in Esquimalt at 1337 Saunders Street.  
 Having Pineapple Express in my 

community has been an incredibly valuable thing, as it gives me a chance to explore other avenues with regards 
to medication. I am sure there are countless others who feel the same way.  
 
Please let us keep them in our community! 
 
Best, 
 
Sara Donovan 
 
 



1

Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:54 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Provincial License Application for Cannabis Retail Store at 608 Esquimalt Road - 

Response from Residents of Sea West Quay Condominiums 325-327 Maitland Street

Attachments: Victoria Council Announcement.pdf; Response from SWQ Regarding Cannabis Retail 

Store 608 Esquimalt Road.pdf

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 16, 2019 10:19 AM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Provincial License Application for Cannabis Retail Store at 608 Esquimalt Road - Response from Residents 
of Sea West Quay Condominiums 325-327 Maitland Street 
 
Hi Monika,  
 
The email below/attached is requesting confirmation that this will be presented to Council for consideration. Are you 
comfortable with me responding or do you have some messaging you would like me to include? 
 
Thank you,  
Madison 
 

From: s eady < >  
Sent: Sunday, September 15, 2019 4:01 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Provincial License Application for Cannabis Retail Store at 608 Esquimalt Road - Response from Residents of Sea 
West Quay Condominiums 325-327 Maitland Street 
 
To: Victoria City Council 
Regarding: Provincial License Application for Cannabis Retail Store at 608 Esquimalt Road 
Date: 15 September 2019 
 
Please find attached our response in opposition to the license application for a Cannabis Retail Store at 608 Esquimalt 
Road, in Victoria. 
 
The attached response document includes the following: 
 
1. A one-page description outlining the reasons for our opposition to this license application. 
2. Two pages containing the names, addresses and signatures of 20 residents of our condominium complex who are 
opposed to the license application. 
 
As the spokesman for this group, I am prepared to answer any questions that Victoria City Council may have about our 
response. 
Please feel free to contact me at the phone number shown below. 
 
Note also that I will be delivering a printed copy of the attached response document to City Hall, so that council has a 
copy of the original signatures of the people who have signed the document. 
 
Please send me an email confirmation that you have received the attachment, and that it will be presented to Victoria City 
Council for their consideration. 
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Regards, 
 
Stephen Eady 
702-327 Maitland Street 
Victoria, B.C. V9A 7G7 
Phone:  
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:57 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd

 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 9, 2019 2:08 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd 
 
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: suzanne helston < >  
Sent: September 7, 2019 10:08 AM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express 608 Esquimalt Rd 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
I am writing to provide community feedback on the Pineapple Express as I understand it has applied for permission to 
reopen their business on a legal, permanent basis. 
 
This business has added nothing to our community except for increased traffic problems. I pass by the shop on a twice 
daily basis. Vehicles turn in and out of the too small parking lot without any regards to pedestrian or vehicle traffic. 
 
This little area is struggling already and we are grateful for the businesses that have persisted - Cass Nova, Top Dog, the 
vet, etc. Adding a permanent pot shop brings nothing but transient, self focused people who dart in and out of the store 
and do not support the other businesses.  
 
Additionally, I have been concerned at their very early hours of operation. Most days when I drive past at 730 am they 
were already open. 
 
Thank you for considering my remarks. I obviously do not support the establishment of this business in our community. 
 
Suzanne Helston 
1116 Wychbury Ave 
Victoria, BC 
V9A 5K8 
Phone  
 
Sent from Suzanne's iPad 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Samantha Wale < >

Sent: September 18, 2019 11:06 AM

To: Legislative Services email

Subject: Pineapple Express Dispensary

To whom it may concern, 
 
I am writing to voice that Pineapple Express Dispensary has been of value to the community. I wish them luck with this 
approval process and note that it would be a shame if they were to close.  
 
Beat regards, 
Samantha Wale 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:54 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Cannibis retail licence 608 Esquimalt rd, Pineapple Express.

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 17, 2019 8:21 AM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Cannibis retail licence 608 Esquimalt rd, Pineapple Express. 

 
 
 

From: Tom Deveaux   
Sent: Tuesday, September 17, 2019 7:35 AM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Cannibis retail licence 608 Esquimalt rd, Pineapple Express. 

 
I am NOT in favor of this location for a cannabis store, it is in/upagainst a residential neighbourhood. Has anybody 
actually measured the distance to the homes where children live and  
play,plus they have to walk by that location to get to Vic West Elementary school.There are only a couple of parking spots 
but they are usually taken up by Vic West Automotive so they mostly use Springfield St as their private parking 
spot.When this store first opened it had a sign in the window informing customers that they are allowed to park on 
Springfield St and all the other residential only streets, I no longer see the sigh in the window but if they get a licence it 
will probally go back up.  
 
415 Springfield St 

 
Please keep my phone # and e-mail address confidential. 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska

Sent: September 18, 2019 2:57 PM

To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

Subject: FW: Provincial license application

 
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 9, 2019 3:02 PM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Provincial license application 
 
 
 
From: tara Keefe < >  
Sent: September 7, 2019 1:18 PM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Provincial license application 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
I live on Russell Street in Esquimalt, Victoria.  Thank you for sending me a copy of your intention to review a license for 
PINEAPPLE EXPRESS a cannabis retail store.  
I am NOT in favor of this action.  
 
I have grave concerns about the criminal aspect of my area to increase if such a store is opened.  I have already been the 
victim of crime in the area in the form of vandalism upon my car, which is parked on the street.  I have seen the clientele 
that frequent the store in the recent past and am not impressed.  I feel scared to walk down the street already in this 
area at certain times of the day. 
 
 I am not in agreement with this development, nor do I believe there has been enough positive research in the use of 
cannabis, legalized or otherwize. 
 
Please DO NOT ALLOW this store to continue in my neighborhood. 
 
Thank you for your time 
Michele Keefe 
270 Russell St. 
Victoria, BC 
V9A 3X2   



From:  

Sent : Friday, September 6, 2019 1:26 PM 

To: Legislat ive Services emai l <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 

Subject: 608 Esquimalt rd. : I have no problems whatsoever with Pineapple Express being granted a license to re­
open business at this location. I w ish my personal informat ion to remain confidential. Thank you. 
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Pierre-Paul Angelblazer

From: Monika Fedyczkowska
Sent: September 26, 2019 11:11 AM
To: Pierre-Paul Angelblazer
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express - Esquimalt support

4 of 5  
 

From: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca>  
Sent: September 17, 2019 9:56 AM 
To: Monika Fedyczkowska <mfedyczkowska@victoria.ca> 
Subject: FW: Pineapple Express ‐ Esquimalt support 
 
 
 
From: Trisha Tahouney < >  
Sent: Tuesday, September 17, 2019 9:54 AM 
To: Legislative Services email <LegislativeServices@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Pineapple Express ‐ Esquimalt support 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
This letter is written in support of Pineapple Express Dispensary @  
 
608 Esquimalt Rd 
Victoria, British Columbia V9A 3L4 
 
This business provides knowledgeable people, product that helps ailments from those of us that don't want to take a 
bunch of prescriptions and is very respectful of privacy. It is a place for adults and those of us that use cannabis for 
medicinal purposes where no judgement is passed. Unlike other dispensaries, they are not concerned with the "trend" 
of cannabis that has seemed to arise and unlike other dispensaries I find the clientele a mature audience. 
 
This location is not close to schools or any other place that it should not be.  
 
Please process approved when finalizing their application so we can get our neighbourhood dispensary back.  
 
Regards 
Trisha Tahouney 
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